

# Governance Board Message Allison Wray

# **May Governance Board Meeting Highlights**

- MAY 16TH CHURCH CONFERENCE: Members voted to continue the Governance Board structure in 2022.
- MAY 16TH CHARGE CONFERENCE: The Governance Board voted to approve the change of Rev.
   Kelly Berne moving from her full-time position to 3/4 time. She will continue to provide Broadmoor with her excellent service.
  - REVIEW OF FINANCIALS: Expenses were down for the month of April and giving was up.
- The GOVERNANCE BOARD voted to approve a new policy on Designated/Restricted gifts.
- JUNE MISSION FOCUS: FUMC Bossier Wheelchair Ramp Ministry FUMC-B provides wheelchair ramps to qualified individuals at no cost to the individual and has invited other churches to support their ministry with funding and volunteers.
- JULY MISSION FOCUS: We will collect school supplies through our Kids Hope ministry, for Broadmoor STEM School.
- DAY SCHOOL DIRECTOR AND EARLY LEARNING CENTER DIRECTOR: Several candidates have been interviewed for each position. July 15th is the target hire date.
- RIVER SERVICE: The search continues for new Worship Leader. Kyle Boston is serving as interim until new Worship Leader is hired.
- WELCOME RECEPTION: We will welcome Pastor Megan Twyman back to Broadmoor, 9:30 -10:00 on July 4th!
- REMEMBER TO TAKE FLAT JESUS with you to all your activities this summer and tell others about God's love. Thank you for your continued giving and prayers for BUMC!





For more information contact Kristin Nelson at kristin@broadmoorumc.org



# Rocky Railway Vacation Bible School | July 12th - 15th

All aboard for a mountain of fun during our Rocky Railway VBS. Our conductors are hard at work planning this faith-filled adventure where kids learn trusting Jesus will pull them through all of life's ups and downs. This adventure is July 12th-15th from 10:00-12:00. Early registration is open now and is \$5 thru June 15th.

### **VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!**

If you would like to help with this ministry volunteers and donations are needed, if you are willing and able please contact VBS Director Angie Daniel <a href="mailto:angiedaniel@live.com">angiedaniel@live.com</a>





A HUGE thank you to everyone who donated to May's Mission Geaux Bags! Thanks to your generous donations, we will be able to provide several bags to help make the first night for a child in foster care so much easier.



# The SEARCHERS CLASS Missions Education Series

May 23rd - June 20th | Chapel @ 10AM

The SEARCHERS CLASS would like to invite other classes or individuals to our MISSIONS EDUCATION SERIES to be held in the Chapel from May 23rd thru June 20th.

6/6 | ST. LUKE'S MEDICAL MINISTRY | Tammy Fleetwood

6/13 | NORTHWEST LA. FOOD BANK/ NOEL FOOD PANTRY

Martha Marak/Mary Caldwell

6/20 | RENESTING | Noel Hacker

orzo | KENESTINO | Noer riacker

# Sam's Run 2021

Look in the Mirror Foundation

Starting Date/ Time:
June 5th, 8:00 a.m.
on the campus of LSUS – behind

on the campus of LSUS – behind the HPE building.

Early registration is \$20.00 thru May 15th \$25.00 May 16th - June 4th \$30.00 RACE DAY

6/27 | WHEELCHAIR RAMP MINISTRY | Scott & Renee Spalding





**Ashley O'Quinn**Financial Assistant

Hello Broadmoor Family,

My name is Ashley O'Quinn, and I am the Financial Secretary here at Broadmoor. I have been working here at the church since 2015, and became a member along with my husband, David, in 2019, transferring from St. Luke's UMC. David also works here at the church as the building manager, and I'm sure you have seen him around working on some project or another. I, on the other hand, tend to be at my desk most days, working alongside Terry Love, busily keeping track of the church's finances and paperwork, so I may not have gotten a chance to meet and get to know most of you. To share some of my story with you, I have been living in Shreveport since I married David in 1991, and we have two grown sons—Colin, 27, and Zach, 23. We also have a wonderful grandson, Fisher, age 5, who is a light in our lives. When I'm not working, I enjoy spending time with family, traveling, gardening, and fishing-both in the family pond and offshore in the Gulf. My husband and I are "fishing buddies" and have had loads of fun and adventure over the years. I enjoy Bible and book studies and have recently been attending the past 3 book studies offered by Kristin Nelson. I hope to have the chance to get to know some of you soon. It is a pleasure to be part of the staff, and a part of this church family, and I look forward to the future.

\*\*Ashley\*\*

## JUNE MISSION FOCUS | WHEELCHAIR RAMP MINISTRY

FUMC Bossier has been building ramps for 10 years. When they first started, it was just a few a year, but this year they are on track to build as many as twenty. Due to the rising costs of lumber, financing this ministry has become expensive. Many of the people who require a wheelchair ramp don't have the means to purchase the materials, which is why FUMC Bossier always strives to build these ramps free of cost to the homeowner.

If you are asking, "How can I help," let me tell you about three ways. First, you can help with your prayers. Prayers are needed for their ministry, the volunteers, and most of all the ramp recipients and their families. Second, you can help with your service. Become a volunteer. No experience is needed. It's a learning process and we all learn something new with each build. Third, you can help with your gifts. This is an expensive ministry. Ramps are built out of treated lumber and decking screws. A linear foot of a ramp costs approximately \$30. A common 30-foot ramp will cost over \$1,000.

Our Missions Team will be outside the Sanctuary and River worship spaces each Sunday in June to collect donations and give you information on volunteering. We thank you for your support in this wonderful ministry to the Shreveport/Bossier Community.

Grace and Peace, Rev. Kelly Berne

# **ORGAN UPDATE | Adam Philley**

If you have been to a service in the sanctuary over the past few months you may have noticed a lack of use of the organ. This is due to some repairs that are taking place. Our organ is about 20 years old and has reached the point where repairs are going to become more



frequent. Our organ is a hybrid instrument meaning it is half electronic and half acoustic (pipe). One of the power supplies is glitching which has been causing a very loud noise to happen without warning. Also, one of the swell box's (a device that covers and uncovers the pipes allowing for some dynamic changes) motors was inoperable. Both of these issues are being worked on by a gentleman out of Jefferson, TX. Currently we are waiting on parts to arrive and then for installation. We thank you for your understanding and we all look forward to the return of the organ!



Tewana Hawkins

\*\*\*

Marshall &
Ashley Perkins





https://www.missionmarketplacela.org/

# WHEELCHAIR RAMP MINISTRY

FUMC Bossier has been building ramps for 10 years. When they first started, it was just a few a year, but this year they are on track to build as many as twenty. Due to the rising costs of lumber, financing this ministry has become expensive. Many of the people who require a wheelchair ramp don't have the means to purchase the materials, which is why FUMC Bossier always strives to build these ramps free of cost to the homeowner.

#### **HOW WE CAN HELP!**

#### 1. YOU CAN HELP WITH YOUR PRAYERS

Prayers are needed for their ministry, the volunteers, and most of all the ramp recipients and their families.

#### 2. YOU CAN HELP WITH YOUR SERVICE

Become a volunteer. No experience is needed. It's a learning process and we all learn something new with each build.

#### 3. YOU CAN HELP WITH YOUR GIFTS

This is an expensive ministry. Ramps are built out of treated lumber and decking screws. A linear foot of a ramp costs



Our Missions Team will be outside the Sanctuary and River worship spaces each Sunday in June to collect donations and give you information on volunteering.

We thank you for your support in this wonderful ministry to the Shreveport/Bossier Community.

Grace and Peace, Rev. Kelly Berne

#### **MEMORIALS**

### **BUILDING FUND**

#### IN MEMORY OF

 Bob Horne from Charles & Kitty Jo Boyd, Karen Logan & Friends at Sunflower Festival

Next Messenger June 17, 2021

- ◆ Mylinda Blakey Sorensen from David & JoNell Blakey
- Ken Franks from Louis Harris
- Bill Bone from Charmy Vanderkuy, Lauren Vanderkuy

#### LIBRARY

#### IN MEMORY OF

• Mary Brady from Hilda Holder, BUMC Women's Class

# SOUPER SATURDAY MISSIONS FUND IN MEMORY OF

◆ Rev. Clayton Bond from Judy & Mickey Moncrief

#### **DIGITAL CHURCH FUND**

#### IN MEMORY OF

◆ *Linda Powell* from Steve & Patsy Lavery

#### **PASSINGS**



#### CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY IS EXTENDED TO:

- The Family of Harold Bland
- ◆ The Family of Fadra Bone

#### TITHES & OFFERINGS

- TEXT-TO-GIVE | Text `GIVEBUMC' followed by the amount you wish to give to 877-570-3715
- BUMC WEBSITE | broadmoorumc.org/give
- DIRECT DEPOSIT | Call office at 318-861-0586 & talk to Rev. Terry Love or click on Direct Deposit Form, fill out the PDF form & mail to BUMC
- SNAIL MAIL | Mail to: BUMC, 3715 Youree Drive,
   Shreveport, LA 71105